
ORIENTAL NUMISMATIC SOCIETY 

NEWSLETTER 

No. 168 

Secretary General 
Nicholas Rhodes, 
28 Napier Gardens, Hythe, 
KentCT216DD, UK 

Newsletter Editor 
Mr S Goron, 
74 Outram Road, Croydon, 
Surrey, CRO 6XF, U K 
e-mail s goron@cableinet co uk 

Regional Secretanes 
General Mr R Senior, 
Butleigh Court Tower, Butleigh, 
Glastonbury, Soms, BA6 8SA, U.K. 

Europe Mr J Lingen, 
Dr A Schweitzerstr 29, 
2861 XZ Bergambacht, Netherlands 
E-mail lingen @wxs nl 

U.K & Eire Mr P Smith, 
9 Grandison Road, London SWl 1 6LS, U K 
E-mail peter smith@9grandison freeserve co uk 

America Mr C Karukstis 
PO Box 1528, Claremont, 
CA9171I,US A 
e-mail charlie@charliek com 

South Asia: Farokh Todywalla, 
80 Todywalla House, Ardeshir Dady Street, 
Khetwadi - Bombay 400 004, 
India 

Pakistan Chapter. Mr S M. Mirza, 
2-98-E Panorama Centre, Blue Area, 
Islamabad, Pakistan 

Annual Subscription' 
£15, H H 45, FF150, 25 Euros, $30. 

Summer 2001 

ONS News 
Annual General Meeting on 23rd June 2001. 
The annual general meeting took place in London on Saturday 23 
June 2001 at the Cumberland coin fair. Twenty members attended 
Peter Smith reported on the Society's activities during the year 
including the appointment of two new regional secretaries -
Charlie Karukstis and Farokh Toddywalla and the current 
membership which stands at approximately 600. David Priestley 
presented the accounts for the year ended 31 March 2000. These 
comprise a summary of the treasurer's and regional secretaries' 
receipts and payments accounts and show cash balances held 
worldwide of £8,485 at that date. 

After the formal meeting Shailendra Bhandare gave the first 
annual Ken Wiggins memorial lecture on the coinage of the Indian 
mutiny. Nick Rhodes gave the first annual Michael Broome 
lecture on the coins of the Mi-nyag, Tangut or Xi Xia rulers of the 
lO'*" to 13* century in northern China. 

ONS Website 
A reminder that the 
httpV/www.onsnumis.org 
The site contains a full 
members may find useful. 

ONS Website can be found at 
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Members News 
Aman ur Rahman writes: 

"20 years back I started a monograph on the Numismatic 
History of the First Mughal Emperor - Zahir al-Din Muhammad 
Babur. I had by then managed to accumulate about 200 specimens, 
some of which were unreported. Unfortunately somewhere along 
the line I had a hard disc crash and lost all. 

A year back I re-started. Apart from a corpus, it is my 
intention to present a free-hand drawing of the complete legend of 
Babur's shahrukhis. Towards this end I have been fortunate 
enough to locate a calligraphist friend who is reproducing the 
legends 'in the same hand'. His initial output is very faithfiil and 
thus remarkable and exciting. While my collection has grown in 
the intervening period, I still have insufficient specimens to 
complete the legend on some variefies, a few of which I believe to 
be important historically. I have visited and photographed coins in 
most of the principal museums and some private collections. Dr 

Becker of Germany was the first to provide his generous help with 
photographs of his fine collection. This has been of immense help. 

I would like to appeal to friends in the ONS to kindly send 
me scans at my e-mail address or photographs at my mailing 
address of any and all that they have in their collection. They may 
well be surprised with what they have once the publication is out: 

Aman ur Rahman, Post Box 37561a, Dubai, U.A.E. 
Otto 1 @emirates. net. ae 

I would certainly acknowledge the inputs in the monograph 
[unless requested otherwise] and would gladly be willing to defray 
any associated costs I am hoping that with the help of other 
collectors, I can produce a reference work where all unfortunate 
collectors of Babur's shahrukhis, of poorly stuck or obliterated 
specimens or such who are are unable to read Persian/Arabic, can 
find help through the 'reconstructed' complete legend of all issues. 
Incidentally this will not be a 'commercial' publication, though I 
would expect to cover the cost of actual printing and postage etc." 

Obituaries 

Dr P. L. Gupta 
It with sadness that I report to members that Dr. 

Parameshwari Lai Gupta passed away on the night of 30th July. 
He was 87 and is survived by an extensive family - his wife, sons, 
daughters, grandchildren and great-grandchildren. He was with his 
family in Mumbai when the end came 

Many members will be aware of his contributions to the study 
of Ancient Indian History and Numismatics - his book Coins, first 
published in 1969 by the National Book Trust in the series 'India: 
Land and People', has been and will remain a source book for 
many enthusiasts of Indian numismatics. There wasn't an area in 
Indian numismatic research where Guptaji did not leave his mark -
his work on the most primitive of Indian currencies, the punch-
marked coins, of both the Archaic and Imperial series, may be 
considered the most seminal contribution that he made and it has 
widened our understanding of these coins to a great extent. The 
work, which earned him his Doctorate in 1961, continues to 
provide a framework for fiirther research on these coins to date. So 
does his treatise on the 'Karshapanas', which can be cited as an 
example of his methodological brilliance. His book on the history 
of the Gupta dynasty, The Imperial Guptas, is also worth noting 
for his comprehensive treatment of the subjects and associated 
problems. Apart from his treafises, he remains one of the most 
prolific and productive Indian numismatists, having written scores 
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